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Dear Jennifer Letourneau, Executive Director

C: C Cambridge Conservation Commissioners
My colleagues and I are concerned that the BHX LLC amendment proposal needs some delay, and we humbly request your consideration of the following matters:
We ask you to consider that the 2013 Cambridge Vulnerability Study was to be completed at the end of  December, but will be completed at the end of June 2014.
and that the implications may be far and wide: http://www.wickedlocal.com/cambridge/news/x1107421754/Study-to-assess-Cambridges-climate-change-vulnerability. 

Some months of delay seem reasonable for you to fully review the Study and to assess whether this project is viable for flood control, and should be considered in your assessments together with the more intense development of climate change considerations which have greatly increased since 2010 when the Master Plan was permitted.

The parcel, although permitted for a full Master Plan which includes the square footage of this 150 room hotel s in a "floodway" of FEMA designation, and also requires a fully public CLOMR disclosure, and cumulative water rise in the Route 2 Concord Turnpike corridor and on Acorn Park Drive. 

Also, in the past year of 2012 and part of 2013, we have received notices of all public hearings via e-mail as you committed to do, and did not receive notice of this, so we could not read the full and lengthy report although it was noted in the newspaper as is legal. 

As a result, we hope you will consider a delay before permitting yet another extremely large building on the floodplain and others on the very edge. Attached is our understanding of the "floodway". Although we are sure you are familiar with these regulations, there is a map attached which was revised for the Massachusetts legislature and presented last year to this esteemed Commission.
 
http://friendsofalewifereservation.org/2010-fema-floodplain-designations.htm
In order to ensure maximum compliance with the Wetlands Protection Act and federal floodplain and floodway regulations.

I also wish to draw you attention to the neighboring DCR 3 acre wet meadow adjacent to Mr. Schlager’s land of Bulfinch Company that has been restored to a large native plant area with high biodiversity, and serious impact would likely accrue with construction and usage of that size.  Attached is a Harvard Study this summer just beginning. 

Thank you for considering this vital delay which allows the public to understand the plan and the City CPAC community to review the Study in view of the tens of thousands of square feet planned as impervious surfaces on and around the Upper Alewife Basin of Arlington, Belmont Cambridge and Somerville.

Attached also is a letter from March of 2012 noting similar issues to the Cambridge Planning Board:

http://friendsofalewifereservation.org/2012-03-17-letter-to-planning-board.htm
Signed  11-18-13
Quinton Zondervan – Green Cambridge Inc.
EkOngKar Singh Khalsa – Mystic River Watershed Association Inc
Ellen Mass- Friends of Alewife Reservation Inc.
